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                  10.11.2020
Latest Information
Dear Parent/Carers,
A few updates…

Chicken Pox

We have had confirmed cases of Chicken Pox, so please watch out for a high temperature, feeling poorly and obviously spots! Chicken Pox can be caught several times (my son has had it quite badly four times so far!). If your child has a temperature, it could also be COVID so it is safer to have a test for that too. 

COVID-19

We now have had 6 members of staff who have tested positive and 7 children in the last 4 weeks. All cases have been reported to the Department for Education, Derbyshire CC and Public Health England. We have followed all instructions from them and have been reassured that all precautions that we have put into place are above and beyond the Government requirements. 

One of the symptoms in our children testing positive has been actual sickness with the temperature.
We try to be at the gates both in the morning and at hometime but sometimes there is a phonecall or a meeting. Please try to stick to the times and one way systems even if we aren’t there – it helps to keep people safer.
We appreciate how worrying all of this is for everyone and we update you with anything different that we are told by the DfE or PHE. The rule is still that unless children have symptoms or are in isolation due to family members or contact, they still need to attend school.
If school tells you to isolate, or your child tests positive please keep them at home.
We have received the letter (that is also attached) from Derbyshire County Council regarding the wearing of masks. We are not able to ‘police’ this but would appreciate parents wearing masks at drop off and pick up if you are able.
Bubbles

We try continuously to stick to the four bubbles in school. The problem arises when we do not have enough staff to run the bubbles safely. The Government has instructed schools that it is acceptable for staff to move between the bubbles (secondary school staff have to do this).

If we didn’t do this as a last resort, we would need to close full bubbles on random days, which we prefer not to do. This is where both Nursery and Reception bubbles were closed before the holidays due to contact with staff. Today, we have 11 staff absent with either COVID, isolation from track and trace, or other illness. We will continue to try to keep all areas of school open whilst ever we can and avoid the movement of staff. 
I also feel the need to clarify information about bubbles and procedure after reading very negative comments on Social Media that are in fact incorrect.
We have four bubbles 

–    Nursery

· Reception

· Year 1

· Year 2

Each bubble only interacts with people in that bubble both in school and on the playground and whilst eating dinner. 

We spent a long time trying to facilitate individual class bubbles, but we are such a large school, we do not have the toilet facilities for 12 separate bubbles and it would take three hours to feed 12 separate bubbles with thorough cleaning inbetween as required by PHE. Dinner staff are also allocated to a set bubble. We also stream children across the three classes in each year group for Literacy and Numeracy in KS1. In Early Years, the children ‘explore’ across the setting. All of this is only possible in year group bubbles.
We took advice from DCC and applying year group bubbles as they do in secondary schools, alongside our Juniors, was the only option.

If we receive notification that a child or a member of staff has tested positive, we act immediately by phoning the Department for Education to log this information. We then have to speak to Public Health England who take all of the details and discuss contact for track and trace.

Yesterday, I received information at 7am by email re a positive case in Nursery. I dealt with this before even coming to work and the bubble parents were notified at 7.38am asking not to bring nursery children to school. 

At 12.45pm, also yesterday, I received confirmation re a positive case in Y2. Again following procedure and ringing DfE and PHE, we were told to send the Y2 bubble home which we did by 1.29pm and I appreciate how quickly parents collected their children and the inconvienience this will have caused.
We do not take any of this lightly and follow all procedures. We always knew that it would be like this with schools staying open and this is the case in all of our local schools at the moment. This will unfortunately continue to happen for an unknown length of time.
This is extremely difficult for everyone at the moment and the children are at the centre of everything we do. Hearing their chatter and laughter and seeing their smiley faces as they learn new things reminds us why we are here!
Thank you to all of you that support us and trust that we will always try our best to make it work and to put the children first. Hopefully there will be an end to all of the uncertainty very soon and we can get back to normality.
Take care…stay safe!

Susie Kirby

Headteacher

“We take our children on a journey of discovery, giving them aspirations and engaging them in lifelong learning.”
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Health Promoting Schools

Events

You can find details of conferences, training courses and other events in our database
If you have an event you would like publicised please e-mail the Health Promoting
Schools Content Editor.

We are pleased to publicise information about conferences, workshops and training
events by a range of providers but this should not be taken as an endorsement. The
Scattish Health Promating Schools Unit takes no responsibilty for the quality or the
content of the event

Any enquiries relating to the content, venue and costs of events should be raised
directly with the event organiser (see contact details for each event)

Stepchange workshop day
30 November 2005

This free one-day event introduces participants to Stepchange and its techniques to
reduce car use and encourage sustainable travel

Hot Topics in Child Health
05 December 2005

This one day conference for health professionals has the key theme of food, diet and
health.
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